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As you know, water resources sustainability has a key role in the existence and durability of the irrigated farming systems and strongly depends on the crop planning. The objective of this study is to develop a comprehensive multi-criteria model for selecting adequate cropping pattern in an irrigation district. The hierarchical analysis model of selecting adequate cropping pattern is assessed based on different criteria and parameters including water requirements, net returns, climatic status, resources availability, social needs, technological innovations and agronomic practices factors affecting cropping system efficiency. The results indicates that the proposed model may be used by the irrigation districts authorities as an applicable tool in evaluating the quantitative and qualitative factors effective in the crop planning as well as in detecting the types and numbers of optimum cultivation crop.
I believe that the manuscript has an international significance regarding the policy of agricultural water management and also a contribution in interactions involving land and water resources in agriculture. It presents a decision tool for optimal irrigated crop planning and water resources sustainability, a new approach in this topic, which may be used for maximizing the overall net benefits and global water productivity of an irrigation district considering an allowable annual recharge of groundwater. It can be used to aggregate preferences in order to obtain a group decision, improve understanding of the choice problem, accommodate multiple objectives and increase transparency and credibility in decision making by actively involving relevant criteria in the crop planning. As the last sentence, the manuscript is an original research article and has the needed contribution on the agricultural research area, and hence, it can be considered in this journal.

I look forward to your positive response. Thanking you in advance for your kind attention.
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